Minutes of the meeting of Templeton Community Council
Held in the Chapel meeting room, Templeton on 21st July 2016

Present: Cllrs Peter Morgan (Chair); John Phillips, Barbara Priest, Liz Burns, Phil Williams.
Cllr Morgan welcomed everyone to the meeting. 
1) To accept apologies for absence. Apologies were received and accepted from Cllrs Morse and Beecham.

2) To disclose personal and pecuniary interests in the items listed below. No personal or pecuniary interests were declared.

3) To sign the minutes of the previous meeting . The minutes of the meeting on 16th June 2016 were signed as required by law. 

4) To report on matters arising from previous minutes and decide further action as required:
Church Hall ownership. Cllr Burns reported that the searches were underway. The solicitors reported that they were awaiting information from the Church Trustees on the Hall, and from GD Harries on Knights Court. Progress was being made.
Park benches and tables: placements and relocations. Unfortunately, the previous planned work had not been possible due to the weather. After discussion Cllr Morgan agreed to organise new dates when others would be available.
General Council property repairs. The gate was still a concern, and it was agreed that it would be worth getting a price for a replacement in case that was required. In addition, Cllr Williams agreed to check how sound the gatepost was. Cllr Priest undertook to follow up on the repair or replacement of the bench at the top of the village.
Footpath. In Cllr Morse’s absence there was no update on this.
Bog Bridge. The Clerk updated the meeting on this. Network Rail is currently awaiting a price quotation before they can schedule the work and liaise with PCC over road closure. The Clerk will keep the Council updated on progress.
Dog fouling in Chapel Lane. This appears to be under control, with no further incidents being reported to the Council.
Penygraig road sign. There was no update on this.
Penygraig hatching. This had been reported to PCC to look at with regards to safety. There was no update for the Council.
Knights Court progress. Work was continuing on site, but as yet no-one had moved in. It was agreed that it would be advisable to fence off the land allocated to TCC once it was made good and handed over to the Council.
Roadworks in Tanners Lane. These have been completed. 
Village Green drainage. Cllr Phillips reported that he had taken two potential contractors through what was required on site, and was awaiting their quotes. 
Welsh Language provision obligations for Community Councils. No further information had been obtained on this. It was agreed that the Clerk should approach SLCC for their guidance.
Airfields of Britain Conservation Trust monument. The Clerk informed the Council of the latest information on this. It was agreed that the Clerk should inform  ABCT that the Council was not the best source for their latest queries, and that they should consult the MoD. The Clerk was also requested to clarify the airfield closure date that had been provided by ABCT with them.
Unsafe wall – Hillside Terrace. This had been reported to PCC as soon as a Cllr was notified of it, and no further information has been received.
4.1 New items of business.
Quarterly review of budget. The Chair took the Council through this. The expenditure was as to be expected. It was unanimously agreed to accept this review.
Revised Code of Conduct. The Clerk briefly took the meeting through this. It was agreed that the Revised Code of Conduct should be approved as the one to be used by the Council from now on.
PAT testing. The Clerk explained that this had been done this time last year. After discussion it was agreed that the Clerk should ask the same contractor for a price quote, and if that quote was in line with last year’s price, for him to undertake the testing . 
Community Buildings Forum meeting report. Cllr Priest took the meeting through information she had obtained from this. After discussion it was agreed that the information obtained would be used to guide the Council in renovations and alterations to the Hall after purchase. In the meantime, the Clerk was requested to obtain quotes for new fire extinguishers for the Hall.
5) To receive items of correspondence.
Public  Services Staff Commission annual report.
Appointment of members to the Building Regulations Advisory Council for Wales.
PRS local authority consultation.
Code of conduct training 19-7-16.
Pembrokeshire Funding Portal.
Green Growth Wales – call for projects.
CHC Pembrokeshire Locality meeting 14-7-16.
Fly the flag for the Commonwealth.
Welsh Assembly Welsh tax powers.
Powering Pembrokeshire event – 26-7-16
Poster from Simon Hart regarding surgeries.

Letter from Hains and Lewis confirming field sale file closed.

6) County Councillor’s report. 
There was no formal report from the County Councillor.
7) Bank statement and reconciliation. 
Bank statement, reconciliation presented £8136.27 as at 30th June 2016.
                                                           ~~~~~
Second account:  £62078.32 as at 30th June 2016. 
8) Planning applications:
For consultation:  None received to date.
16/0264/PA. Variation to plan and elevation of planning consent 14/0017/PA  (as imposed by 16/0187/NM) to allow amended design.  6 Temple View, Templeton.
16/0368/PA. Variation of condition 2 of planning application 06/1513/PA and condition contained in planning application  16/0194/NM to allow change to approved drawings for Plot 1, Margaret’s Well, West Lane, Templeton.
Planning approved by PCC:
16/0194/NM Partial approval and refusal of non-material amendment. Maes-Yr-ffynnon, West Lane, Templeton. 
The Council had no concerns with the above items.
9) Church Hall:
To receive financial statement and reconciliation:
Bank statement, reconciliation presented  £3496.58 as at 30th June 2016 
9) Councillors’ reports:
It was stated that the sign at Cold Blow square pointing towards Templeton was brown and discoloured, and needed replacing.
[bookmark: _GoBack]The general lack of repair and maintenance by PCC within the area had been raised with Councillors – the lack of weed spraying, strimming after hedge cutting, gulley cleaning were given as examples. After discussion it was agreed that the Clerk should write to PCC stating the Council’s concerns. The lack of verge cutting in the West Lane area was particularly mentioned as a safety issue.
Cllr Morgan reported Cllr Beecham’s ongoing concern with the area of sunken pipework in Cold Blow outside the old Busy Bees nursery, which still had not been repaired. 
10) Date and location of next meeting. It was agreed that the next meeting should be on 
Thursday 15th September, in the Chapel meeting room.


The meeting closed at 9.50pm. 
